

## Town of Bellingham BOARD OF SELECTMEN

10 Mechanic Street Bellingham, Massachusetts 02019 Tel: 508-966-5800 \* Fax: 508-966-4425

## April 5, 2023

The Selectboard meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM by Chairman Don Martinis to ratify an appointment made at an emergency Selectboard meeting that took place on Sunday April 2, 2023. All Board members were in attendance and participating in the Arcand Meeting Room. Also actively participating in the meeting was Beth Cornell-Smith and Administrative Assistant Hilarie Allie.

On a Martinis/Connor motion the Board unanimously voted 5-0 to ratify the appointment of Beth Cornell-Smith as the Interim Assistant Town Administrator. Under discussion the Board thanked Ms. Cornell-Smith for stepping up and helping out and explained that she and Mr. Fraine worked closely together and that she was in the best position to take over the needs of the Town. Ms. Cornell-Smith stated it takes a village and is confident in the department heads that things will continue to run smoothly.

On a Martinis/McNulty motion the Board unanimously voted 5-0 to adjourn the meeting at 9:39 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Hilarie J. Allie

Administrative Assistant